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The Live.Life.Green Committee has been very busy. In January, with the help 
of our awesome Dining Center Staff, we promoted punch cards for using a 
reusable water bottle in the dining center. Each time someone brought in their 
reusable bottle, they received a punch on their card. After receiving five 
punches, they won a candy bar. After ten punches, they could enter their 
card for a chance that their building would win money for their Super Bowl 
Party. Congratulations to Scholars House for being sustainable and using 
your reusable water bottles in the dining center. Another great program that 
our committee and our Dining Center Staff hosted, was Waste Wars/Project 
Clean Plate. During lunch, we scraped plates in front of students who brought 
uneaten food to the tray return. This was eye-opening for folks who eat in 
our dining centers. Each day, our dining center staff scrape plates of uneaten 
food and compost it, without us ever seeing it. However, it is important for us 
to see what we waste and realize that we can reduce our carbon footprint. This 
program helps us be more conscious of what we take to eat at each meal and 

what we waste.  

In February, our committee tabled in the dining centers to get pledges for 
Recyclemania. Recyclemania is our annual recycling competition that lasts 
through February and March. When participants pledge to recycle, they are 
more likely to commit to doing so. There are two big events in February that our 
committee is hosting. Students for a Sustainable Future will join our committee in 
recycling during the February 25th  Menõs Basketball Game. We will collect 
recycling at JQH Arena for the event as a part of Game Day Recycling. Our 
second big event is our Upcycling Event, on February 26th at 6 pm in the Blair-
Shannon Grand Lounge. Weõll have some items that commonly get recycled and 
show you some creative ways to Upcycle them, just like on Pinterest! Make sure to 
take a picture with your favorite Upcycled item and post it to our Facebook 
page; weõll be giving away free toilet paper to students who participate. 
Get Caught Green Handed anytime through the end of March and be 
entered to win $25 to Starbucks, a 24-pack of toilet paper and much more. 
For more information check out the bulletin boards found in each residence 

hall lobby. Remember to recycle all you can through the end of March! 

Our committee is already gearing up for Campus Conservation Nationals, an 
energy conservation competition, during the month of April too. Youõll see 
events such as Lunch Without Lights in each of our Dining Centers during the 
month of April. Weõll observe an Hour Without Power each Friday in April 
from 5-6 pm. Weõll be hosting our Green Room (and office) Certification 
Program again. Look for our committee tabling in the dining centers and at 
Ecopalooza, or check out the bulletin board in your lobby for more 

information. We need you to help flip the switch for a more sustainable future!         

NRHH at Upcycling making reusable bags!
 

Student at Upcycling making a 

dog toy for the humane society ! 

Committee members helping Dining Services at 

Project Clean Plate! 



Ever since a little green 

triangle composed of 

three arrows was 

created, the phrase òreduce, reuse, recycleó 

has been imbedded in our culture.  Even people who donõt recycle know both the 

phrase and the symbol. 

For most, reducing and recycling are the easiest steps to follow: buy less stuff to 

begin with, and when that stuff is ready to be done away with, throw it in a recycling 

bin.  Simple enough, right?  But what about that middle word, òreuse?ó  Sure, you can 

donate your stuff to a thrift store like DAV, but thatõs about as far as most people get.  

Until recently, that is. 

Upcycling has started to get more people reusing.  Upcycling is the act of taking items you 

already have and crafting and changing them into a new thing entirely.  Have a t-shirt that is 

too small, or too stained to wear in public anymore?  Cut it up and turn it to dog toys, pillows, or 

rugs.  Do you have plastic water bottles lying around?  Turn them into pencil cups, planters, and 

vases.  It is so easy to take items normally destined for the recycling bin or landfill and turn them 

into something else; reusing them and extending their life. 

Looking for more information?  Check out websites like instructables.com, craftster.org, 

upcyclethat.com, or even try typing òupcycleó into Pinterest or google. 

.ȅΥ Rebecca Rice  
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If there is one thing I am not, it is an outdoors person.  However, after learning more about 

Patagonia, a company specializing in apparel and other gear for the outdoor enthusiast, I 

could be tempted to reconsider. 

While Patagonia does not offer a uniquely sustainable product, it is a company with evident 

value for sustainable practices for individuals and as a company.  Through their Common 

Threads Partnership they hope to reduce our environmental footprint.  There are five pieces 

of this partnership; reduce, repair, reuse, recycle, and reimagine.  Patagonia pledges to 

make useful things that will last, help you repair you damaged gear, help you find a new home for gear you no longer need, and take  

back your gear that is worn out and reuse it.  Customers pledge to only buy what they need, fix what is broken,  sell or give gear to others 

when they no longer need or want it, and keep items out of landfills.  Together the world is reimagined as a place where people only take 

what nature can replenish.  What a fantastic way to look at any material good! 

In addition to Common Threads, Patagonia strives to be responsible in their supply chain and gives 1% of their sales to support 
environmental organizations around the world in communities where they òhave people on the ground.ó  You can learn more about the 
company and their many environmental initiatives 
here: http://www.patagonia.com/us/
environmentalism 

If Patagonia gear is not for you, I encourage you 

to explore other socially responsible clothing 

companies and think about your personal use of 

textiles.  Each year 11 million tons of textiles are 

trashed.  Can you extend the lifespan of your 

clothing by passing it on to someone else or giving 

it a new purpose? 

By: Abby Brown 

www.upcyclethat.com 
craftster.org 

www.instructables.com 

http://www.patagonia.com/us/environmentalism
http://www.patagonia.com/us/environmentalism
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 Students at Missouri State University are encouraged to 

follow their passions, and they are given many opportunities to 

affect change in the university. It takes courage and determination to 

take those opportunities and run with them, and Max Wagner has 

done just that in his nearly two years at MSU. 

 Wagner is a Resident Assistant in Blair-Shannon House and 

has been involved in student organizations such as Residence Hall 

Association and Student Government Association from the beginning 

of his collegiate career. His passion is living sustainably and he has 

worked tirelessly toward a few big changes coming up for our 

campus. 

 òI see sustainability from the perspective of improving 

existing things that create a better life for everyone,ó Wagner said. 

Sustainability is important, then, because even a small change can 

have a big impact on the lives of others. 

 Wagner currently serves as the Director of Sustainability in 

SGA, which has provided him with opportunities to build relationships 

with people who help make big decisions for our campus. This year, 

he has worked with key members of the SGA Sustainability 

Committee to research and recommend big picture changes. One of 

those is the possibility of a car-sharing program, which would 

provide a few cars for students to rent on a short-term basis for off-

campus trips. This could help students reduce their carbon footprint 

by reducing their need for a personal car, and could even 

potentially alleviate some parking frustrations for students.  

 Wagner has also worked closely with MSU Dining Serviceõs 

Administrators to design a reusable cup program that will allow 

students to buy a cup with a membership for about $30 to receive 

unlimited soft drinks at Plaster Student Union vendors while reducing 

the paper cup waste otherwise generated by the non-recyclable 

cups provided in the PSU. The program is set to 

begin this semester. 

 òI am really grateful for the universityõs 

support on these initiatives,ó Wagner said. 

òThere are a lot of faculty, staff and students 

who are excited about making our campus more 

sustainable, and itõs been a great pleasure to 

help make a difference for students.ó 

 As an RA, Wagner also has an 

opportunity to more directly impact students on 

his floor. In October, he designed a bulletin 

board themed òHow to be a Sustainable 

Student,ó and he said he noticed more students 

recycling when he improved the labeling for recycling options on his 

floor and provided the information on the bulletin board. 

 òItõs also about setting an example as a student leader,ó 

Wagner said. òWhen a student realizes that someone else can do it 

pretty simply, they think, well I can do that too!ó 

 òThereõs always something little you can do to be more 

sustainable,ó Wagner said òwhether itõs holding onto that plastic 

bottle a little longer so you can recycle it or educating yourself and 

others on sustainable programs like RecycleMania and EcoPalooza.ó 

.ȅΥ  Laura Wolf 

Max Wagner  

Student Leader  

Committee Accomplishments 
 Meatless Mondays (Nicole) 

 Partnering with Campus Greenhouse (Nicole)  

 Glass Recycling (Donald) 

 Coversheet Waste Control (Angie) 

 Package Pick-Up Slips (Jessica)  

 Bulletin Boards in every building (Jessica, Rebecca, Colton, and 
James)  

 Glass Recycling Proposal (Colton) 

 Bike Maintenance Station Proposal (Rebecca) 

 Repurposing magnets (Angie) 

 Bulletin boards in all Residence Life buildings (Jessica, Rebecca, 
James, and Colton) 

 Reusable Bottle Awareness in Dining Centers (Committee) 

 Website Updates 

 Hour w/o power/energy 

 Increased awareness about food waste 

 Green offices and rooms 

 Sustainable Newsletter 

 Reduce/ Reuse Competition 



RecycleMania 2014 .ȅΥ Jessica Yates 

RecycleMania is a friendly competition and benchmarking tool for college and university recycling 

programs to promote waste reduction activities to their campus communities; this is Missouri State 

Universityõs 10th year participating in the event. The overall goals for RecycleMania are to: 

 Motivate students and staff to increase recycling efforts and reduce waste generation. 

 Generate attention and support for campus recycling programs. 

 Encourage colleges to measure and benchmark recycling activity in their effort to improve 

their programs over time. 

 Have a fair and friendly competition. 

Residence Life, Housing and Dining Services has a competition between each of the Residence 

Halls during this time as well. We track how much each building recycles and at the end of the 

competition, the building with the highest percentage of recycling wins a prize. In the past, 

building prizes have been things such as a pizza party, a night at the Rec. Center, cash for the 

buildingõs Hall Council funds, etc. If you have a suggestion for a building prize, please contact 

Jessica Yates at Yates619@live.missouristate.edu. 

 

RecycleMania Events: 

Caught Green Handed: February 17th ð March 7th : All over 

Campus 

A select group of employees and students will have cards with them at all times. If you are 

caught recycling, they will give you a card that will allow you to be entered in our drawing at 

the end of this event. For more information, please like our Facebook page at   

   www.Facebook.com/MSULive.Life.Green 

Missouri Stateõs Energy Dashboard can be found here: http://www.bedashboard.com/kiosk/item/2763?autoPlay=true).   

ENERGY DASHBOARD  CHECK IT OUT: 

This year, Missouri State University will compete in the Campus Conservation Nationals.  
òCampus Conservation Nationals (CCN) is the largest electricity and water reduction 
competition program for colleges and universities in the world.ó  We will compete only in the 
energy consumption portion of the competition this year.  Missouri State will compete within a 

three week period from April 4-April 25, 2014.  This competition is a wonderful opportunity for faculty, staff, and students to 
work together to help the Missouri State community become more energy aware and to create long term energy habits that will 
benefit all of us.  This competition includes the entire Springfield campus, including academic and residential buildings.  Energy 
consumption will be measured for each campus building individually and also totaled for the entire campus.  You can check your 
buildingõs or any buildingõs energy consumption on the Missouri State campus here: (http://www.bedashboard.com/kiosk/
item/2763?autoPlay=true).  This will enable competitions between individual buildings or enable us to compete against other 
universities.  You should also know that Missouri State University has thrown down the gauntlet.  We are competing directly with 
the University of Missouri.  So, whether you want to save the planet, save Missouri State resources, crush Mizzou, or all of the 
above, you all have a reason to participate in this yearõs Campus Conservation Nationals.  Be aware of energy programs that 
will happen in your building, and participate, as we compete to better our community, our planet, and ourselves.  For more 
information on the Campus Conservation Nationals, see this website at:  
http://competetoreduce.org/ccn.html  Good luck and may the best building/university win! 

Campus Conservation Nationals  
.ȅΥ 5ƻƴŀƭŘ /ƭŀǊƪ 
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By: Nicole Young 

There are several community gardens in and around Springfield where people can volunteer, 

learn new skills in gardening, and help the surrounding community.  Below is some information 

about a few local community gardens. 

Grant Beach garden classes and volunteer hours begin in March.  Produce grown goes to 

benefit the volunteers and to revitalize the struggling grant beach neighborhood.  Classes are 

taught as an extension of MU by gardening professionals and are free of charge. 

Hickory gardens located in north eastern Springfield, donates at least 50% of its naturally 

grown produce to local families in need. 

Kitchen Community Garden is part of the 1000 gardens project which is focusing on putting a 

community garden in and to benefit every neighborhood in Springfield.  To volunteer contact 

Aubree Taylor at (417)763-1707. 

Christopher Polley is one of our graduate students 

who works with our Living-Learning Communities. When he isnõt 

working, he is being motivated to live his life green so that he 

can enjoy the great outdoors. Skiing, whitewater kayaking, 

mountain biking, and backpacking are just a few of his 

favorite activities. Each takes him into the great outdoors 

where òI am constantly in awe of the beauty and grandeur of 

the natural world. Itõs my desire to see this grand beauty 

endure for as long after I have gone as it has existed before I 

arrived on Earth that inspires me to live my life green.ó     

When asked what are ways you practice being 

sustainable? Christopher response òJack Johnson says it best in 

his song ôThe Three Rõsõ: We have to learn to reduce, reuse, 

and recycle. I try to integrate those concepts into my everyday 

decision making process. Before picking up something new, I 

try to decide, òis it something I really need, could I get it used 

somewhere, and am I going to be able to recycle it  when I am 

done?ó I try to buy in larger quantities at the grocery store to 

reduce packaging waste and I always bring my own cup/

bottle on road trips so I never have to use a disposable one. I 

turn used product packaging into useful storage solutions and 

repurpose other things I no longer have a use for to keep 

things out of landfills. Iõm a fan of shopping at thrift stores for 

clothes and try to buy used outdoor gear whenever possible. I 

recycle everything I can, which sometimes means disassembling 

items to throw portions in the trash and portions in the 

recycling, and I try to avoid purchasing items that come in 

packaging I know I canõt recycle.ó  

From 2012-2013, Christopher actually lived in a tent at a 

local park for 13 months while working a full-time job at the 

Missouri Department of Higher Education. He says òI never 

really thought about it being a sustainable lifestyle choice, but 

I guess I did conserve a lot of energy with the minimalist 

lifestyle. It was really a great experience in terms of 

connecting with nature.ó Every day after work he was able to 

kayak in the parkõs lake, ride mountain bike trails, or just 

spend some time in the outdoors including 

a great view of several meteor showers 

over the course of the year from the 

comfort of his own bed.  

Christopher suggests for those 

seeking to live more sustainable to not 

get caught up in the complexities of living 

sustainably. You donõt have to collect 

rainwater and organically grow your own 

food to be sustainable, but you could buy 

locally-sourced, organic produce by 

visiting local farmerõs markets (Springfield 

has several great ones). You donõt have 

to live without electricity to conserve 

energy, but you could adjust your thermostat a few degrees, 

use natural light in your room whenever possible, and unplug 

things when not in use. If we all made small changes, they 

would add up to make a big difference. Think about some of 

the small things you can do every day to reduce first, then 

reuse, and recycle as a last resort and commit that to your 

normal, everyday routine. You may be surprised how easy it 

is. 

Do you know someone 

who lives sustainable? 

Do you, your friends, 

your coworkers? We 

want to meet them! 

We are looking for 

our next GREEN 

Spotlight! Let us know! 

 

Members:  
Abby Brown �² Business Services 

Donald Clark �² Facilities and Operations 

Teresa Frederick �² Facilities and Operations 

Seth Dotson �² Facilities and Operations 

James Kennedy �² Facilities and Operations 

Colton Strother �² Facilities and Operations 

Rebecca Rice �² Facilities and Operations  

Jessica Yates �² Facilities and Operations 

Zachery Holder �² Assistant Hall Director 

Angie Strider �² Leadership Development & Programming 

Laura Wolf �² Residence Hall Association 

Nicole Young �² Dining Services   

 

 

Christopher Polley  

ACRAP 
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